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Every day there is something different happening in our school and it is easy to lose track of what goes on 

each month. Thanks to Coreena for her reminders and for again putting together our newsletter. A lot has 

happened in the last three weeks and in our newsletters we try to record and share these events. It is only one 

way that we communicate with parents and the wider community so please feel free to contact us if you have 

any questions or anything youôd like to discuss. 

 

Social 

Thanks to the SRC for once again putting on a wonderful social that was enjoyed by many staff and students. All the mullets, 

fluoro colours, denim and music made me feel like I was back in 1985 and in Year 10 again! (If only Carlton were as good now as 

they were in the ó80s).  A lot of hard work goes into organising an event like this and our SRC, led by Mrs Farley and Ms Porter 

truly display the college values in taking pride in their role in the community. Thanks also to all of the staff that helped to organise 

and/or supervise. It is important that we provide these types of opportunities for our students so they can learn to lead (and 

participate in) events that provide something for our community.  

 

The SRC give up their time to provide a service for others so that the school can be a more enjoyable place for everyone. Not all 

learning takes place in the classroom and the knowledge and skills that our SRC reps are developing through their involvement in 

organising events, attending our regular school council meetings, participating in the school review and generally working to make 

the school a better place, will stand them in good stead when they leave our school. 

 

Last nightôs event was another fine example of how our students are developing as young adults. There were numerous examples 

of students helping others to prepare, behaviour was exemplary and many students took the time to say thank you to the staff for 

giving up their time on a Thursday night to supervise. Well done to all students who attended.  

 

Deb Ball 
Another great community event was our annual Debutante Presentation evening which was held on Friday 18th August. It was a 

fantastic night and portrayed our students and school in a very positive light. Congratulations to all involved for their courage, 

commitment, persistence and teamwork to ensure that everything ran smoothly. Staff, students and parents worked together and 

produced a memorable night that they can be proud of. Special thanks must go to Ann Hildebrandt who works tirelessly to organise 

this event each year. Each year there are one or two issues that crop up but she tackles them with a smile and ensures that the 

ñshow goes onò and everything works smoothly on the night. 

 

Morning Tea with the Principal 
This week I had the pleasure of having morning tea with a large number of students. Students who receive three or more ñpositive 

postsò from staff are automatically invited to a Morning Tea with the Principal. Teachers are able to create a post on Compass 

when students show behaviours that reflect the school values. Each of these posts are recorded and when students receive three, 

they are invited to morning tea. As well as the morning tea, students receive a certificate that we encourage them to keep in a 

display folder along with other records of their achievements. I look forward to these events and it is always enjoyable to speak 

with students about their positive influence on our school. 

 

Professional Learning Day 
Earlier in the term all staff took part in a professional learning day where we visited other schools in our area, with the aim of 

improving our understanding of how a School-Wide Positive Behaviours (SWPBS) framework is implemented. Education support 

staff travelled with Cindy Raybould to the East Gippsland Specialist School while half the teaching staff attended Maffra 

Secondary College and half attended Sale College. At each school, staff participated in school tours, classroom observations and 

guided discussions with key staff responsible for the implementation of SWPBS at their school. Later in the day, all teaching staff 

met at Sale College to discuss what they had seen and heard and how we can use this information to continue the development and 

implementation of a SWPBS framework at Orbost Secondary College. 
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Principalõs report - continued 
Dan Petro 
On Wednesday 16th August, Dan Petro presented to over 30 parents with the aim of building collaboration and consistency 

between home and school to ensure the best possible outcomes for every child. His engaging presentation provided discussion 

around flexible alternatives parents can use to teach new skills at home, increasing a childôs resilience, and effectively 

responding to challenging situations. The same strategies have been shared with teachers over the last 18 months that we have 

worked with Dan. 

 

Earlier in the day Dan had observed staff teaching and provided feedback to the individuals about how they managed student 

behaviour. Following this he worked with the Leadership Team to help with the development of policies and procedures in line 

with the SWPBS framework. After lunch Dan spent time with Education Support staff discussing strategies for dealing with 

challenging behaviours. Much of our work with Dan has centered around responding to problem behaviours with the aim of 

becoming more effective so we are able to focus more on teaching, rather than managing behaviour.  

 

At the end of the day, Dan spent an hour with all staff where he presented strategies for teaching desired behaviours and then 

responded to a number of questions. Our work with Dan will continue over the next 12 months as we continue to develop our 

School-Wide Positive Behaviour framework. 

 

Naplan 

Year 7 and 9 Naplan results have been provided to schools and parents. These results are presented to parents in a manner that 

shows where their child sits in relation to expected levels of achievement and against all other students of the same year level. 

The results are presented to schools in a number of different forms and are best used when teachers are able to identify the 

individual needs of students and adjust their teaching to support or extend individual students to meet their needs. Faculties are 

also looking at how they can use the information that is provided to improve courses to ensure any gaps are covered. 

 

 

Student Attitude Surveys 

We have recently received results from the Student Attitude Surveys conducted earlier in the year. The data is presented in 

terms of the percentage of positive responses in our school and there is not yet a comparison with other schools and as the 

survey is a new format, there is no historical trend data. The information is presented with year level and gender break-downs so 

schools can celebrate the successes and plan targeted responses to the issues presented. At recent meetings, staff analysed the 

information and compared some of the information to the Pivot survey results collected throughout the year. Staff have planned 

individual and group responses to address some of the issues that were highlighted and will implement these actions over the 

rest of the year. 

Stock and Crop students busy in the school garden. 
 

Students in Middle School Stock and Crop have been active in the school garden in recent weeks. They have learnt some valuable 

skills in pruning fruit trees, garden planting and maintenance and fence construction.   

Students observe Rileyôs excellent attempt at tree pruning. Riley, Jake and Daniel erecting the garden fence. 



 
 



 

 

 

  

 
 

 

The Smart Generation ï National Alcohol Guidelines Explained 
 

New evidence suggests that young people who drink alcohol before age 18 may be doing permanent damage to 

their brain. There is also a lot of evidence showing the high risks of accidents, injuries, violence and self-harm 

among underage drinkers. This evidence was used to develop alcohol guidelines to help parents and teenagers 

make the best decisions when it comes to drinking. 

 

The National Health and Medical Research Council (NHMRC) alcohol guideline 

 

For children and young people under 18 years of age, not drinking alcohol is the safest option. 

 

A.   tŀǊŜƴǘǎ and carers should be advised that children under 15 years are at the greatest risk of harm 

from drinking and that for this age group, not drinking alcohol is especially important. 

B.   CƻǊ young people aged 15 ï 17 years, the safest option is to delay the initiation of drinking for as 

long as possible. 

 

The Smart Generation Program aims to raise awareness of these alcohol guidelines. To do your part, please 

talk to your child about the importance of not drinking alcohol before age 18. 

 

For more information about the NHMRC guidelines go to: http://www.nhmrc.gov.au/your-  health/alcohol-

guidelines/ or contact Adam Ilton at the College.  

http://www.nhmrc.gov.au/your-health/alcohol-guidelines/
http://www.nhmrc.gov.au/your-health/alcohol-guidelines/
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Pizza oven progress 
 

During the term the VCAL students, along with community support from Peter Farley and Dean 

Bills, have been focusing on a new school community project.  

 

Construction of a pizza oven is well underway and students hope the oven will add value to 

social and curriculum opportunities for all future students. During the design and construction 

process, all students involved have been enhancing their numeracy, literacy, work related and 

personal development skills - and having lots of fun! 
 


